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	Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council



	Aberdeen Grammar School
Parent Council Meeting
	Monday 18th September 2017
7:30pm-9pm, AGS School Library

	
	


Minute
Parents: 
  Margaret Davidson (Chair), Tania Davidson (Treasurer), John
                   Babu, John Anderson, Alison MacRae, Alan Denison (Secretary),
                   Mikhail Klinoskiy, Hayley Barr, Liz Halliday, Erica Taylor, Moira
                   Maciver, Colm O’Riordan, F Kiernan, U Nespolo, Yagya Bhurtyal,
                   Pankaj Kumar, Pragya Satsangi, Korinna Vakic, Catherine Phelan,
                   Muhibi    Kelani, Peter Lowe, Anna Bokedal, Jennifer Scott, Marcus
                   Crearer                

Teachers: 
  Alison Murison (Head Teacher)
Pupils:         Laurel Renton and Cejo Mathew
        

1. Welcome
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2. Apologies
Pam Burney, Alison Campbell
3. Approval of minute of previous meeting 
No corrections were proffered. The minute was proposed by Tania Davidson, seconded by Alan Denison.
4. Outstanding Actions
i) PTA consultation – the chair reported that this was in hand.
ii) Changes to national qualifications – Ms Murison noted that she would be shortly sending out subject specific information. A planning for success information parental session had been arranged for 4th October. 

A parent council (PC) member asked if there were many changes? Ms Murison replied that this was variable across subjects and that the detail would be covered at the 4th October session.
5. Update on the School Library 
Deputy head girl, Laurel Renton and deputy head boy, Cejo Mathew were in attendance and were introduced. Ms Murison described the vision of the library - to have an area all learners could access from before school, over lunch and break times, and after school. All ability levels can access. Inclusive for all students, in other words, all learners, all abilities, in a flexible space.
Ms Murison gave a tour of the library to the PC. It is open but a few small snagging items are being attended to. A formal opening would take place in due course. The PC congratulated Ms Murison on the facilities and her leadership.
6. Head Teacher’s Report
Ms Murison reported that advertisements were currently out for posts in Modern Studies and Physics. A fixed term advert was also out for Biology. Staffing was overall satisfactory.

Ms Murison reported performance data from recent SQA examinations. The data from a formal reporting tool (Insight) has yet to be issued, but internal calculations had identified strong performance at all levels:

	S4
	
	

	Year
	% achieving 5 subjects at Level 5
	

	2015
	52.50
	

	2016
	66.85
	

	2017
	62.78
	

	
	
	

	S5
	
	

	Year
	% achieving 3 Highers
	% achieving 5 Highers 

	2015
	58.25
	31.55

	2016
	46
	24

	2017
	64
	41

	
	
	

	S6
	
	

	Year
	% achieving 1 Adv Highers
	% achieving 3 Adv Highers

	2016
	33
	9

	2017
	33
	8.5


Ms Murison noted that attainment was above the national average at all levels.
Ms Murison provided further details on the refurbished School Library. Research points to choice as being a key factor when encouraging young people to read.  A consultation exercise was ongoing with tutor groups asking them about what they would like to see in the Library.  This includes the range of materials.  An Advanced Higher section is now in place as is the Planning for Success resource area with key study guides on a subject basis.  Advanced Higher dissertation/research workshops with S6 pupils were part of the new arrangements.  

Ms Murison summarised the key points in relation to the School Improvement Plan. Key themes for inclusion included:

i) Senior Phase: The National 5 courses were to be revisited now that the unit assessments had been withdrawn.  The school would adapt the presentation policy and ensure pupils and parents were very aware of the level of presentation.  The presentation options included a National 5 full course award or a National 4 full course award.  In a few cases there may be pupils presented for National 5 units but this should only be in a few cases.  The Recognising Positive Achievement (RPA) remains in place for two years.  The school would issue new Planning for Success materials to parents advising of the changes to National 5. This will be part of the Planning for Success evening scheduled for 4th October 2017.

ii) Curriculum Review: This would be in partnership with all Secondary schools across the City. AGS provides teaching to students from other schools where local provision is absent. Part of the review may include a move to common start / end times of teaching activities across city schools to maximise efficiency of teaching provision.

iii) Broad General Education: Ms Murison reported that principal teachers are reviewing their courses against the new benchmarks issued by Education Scotland.  These provide the success criteria to support staff in making professional judgements about the Curriculum for Excellence level young people have achieved.  The school will also be training staff on the use of the new Scottish Standardised National Assessments taken by pupils in S3.  These produce diagnostic reports.
iv) Tracking and Monitoring: Ms Murison reported that there is going to be a new national approach to tracking and monitoring through the Broad General Education on the management information system, SEEMIS.  AGS would need to review internal procedures in light of this.

        v) Ms Murison stated that there would be continued expansion of the use of electronic communication with parents through Google classroom and better use of email and text.   The pupils in attendance described their own positive experiences of Google Classroom.

       vi) Learning, Teaching and Assessment Policy: This was to be revised. In addition, Ms Murison described how the school was investing in training staff and pupils in a peer mentoring scheme and that this aligned with the work on anti-bullying.  The tag-line of this is “do not be a bystander.”  Developing the Young Workforce and the development of a learner pathways website is an ambitious piece of work this year.  The school continue to expands our engagement with business and have a new partnership with Ernst & Young. 
Ms Murison described the plans for the use of the Pupil Equity Fund (PEF), the allocation for AGS being £27,600. The funding is based on the number of pupils in receipt of Free School Meals (FSM). On the advice of the Parent Council, the FSM form is now going out with enrolment packs. Ms Murison stated that the school was looking to invest in a school counsellor as house teams have identified anxiety and issues around this as being a barrier for some of the young people.  There are more specific pieces of work around tracking individual progress and putting in place more opportunities based on data gathered.  An identified member of staff may coordinate this work.  

Finally, Ms Murison commented that the school was in the midst of setting up an Associated Schools Group Partnership Forum (ASGPF).  Within this there is a multi-agency group which will plan provision for individual children and young people.  There is also a mental health and anxiety sub group. 
7. Treasurer’s Report 
The treasurer reported a current positive balance of £378.19.  There have been no transactions since the last meeting are there are no outstanding invoices.  The PC hasn’t received its funding for 2017/18 from Aberdeen City Council as yet.
8. Feedback from APCF Meeting including updates from Aberdeen City Council
The following issues were discussed/intimated:
i) Free school meals campaign. This was carried out at the end of last term. The Council is working with other benefit teams with the aim of automatically signing those with entitlement up for other benefits such as the school clothing grant. There has been an increase in registrations as a result. The additional funds that then flows to schools (Pupil Equity Fund) needs to be justified and planned for.  Ms Murison agreed to check that the campaign material was issued to parents.
                                                                          Action: Ms Murison
ii) The Soil association had awarded a silver accreditation for healthy and sustainable school meals to Aberdeen City Council’s catering department. 
iii) Governance Review of education. Regional boards are being introduced. Head teachers will have more of a management role – but details awaited.
iv) Review of Scottish Schools (Parental Involvement) Act 2006 – 38 recommendations were made, of which around 12 were considered to be of relevance to Schools and Parent Councils. Colm attends the National Parent Forum of Scotland and undertook to lead a discussion on this at the next Parent Council meeting. Scottish Government have been very positive regarding the review. 

Action: Colm O’Riordan

v) Online Banking – It had been agreed in principle that PCs can use online banking. Guidelines were being drawn up.

vi) School staffing budget - in recent years, schools who could not fill vacancies were able to use the underspend for the benefit of the school. From 2017/18, the underspend will have to be returned to the council.
A parent asked if falling school rolls was a concern? Ms Murison replied that this was not a direct concern at the current time. 

vi) Cordyce school –Aberdeen City Council are currently consulting on their proposal to close Cordyce School in April 2018.  It is a secondary school for pupils with emotional and behavioural support needs.  At present there are less than 10 pupils in the school and the plan is to support them within their local school.  The APCF have not received any objections from parents so it will not oppose the closure. Parents can take part in the consultation via the consultation hub on the council's website (http://news.aberdeencity.gov.uk/consultation-begins-on-cordyce-school/) 
Post meeting note: the consultation closes on 13 October 2017.
9. AOCB
i) A member asked about the Daily Bulletin which was no longer being updated online. Ms Murison was aware and stated she would look into this.

Action: Ms Murison
ii) A member raised concerns regarding the closure of the music centre. It was noted that the Council did give assurances before the election that the music centre would not close. It was observed that that communication and transparency around music tuition was unclear. The PC agreed that their concerns regarding the reduction in music provision and poor communication should be made in writing.
Action: Chair to write to councillors and Aberdeen city council to formally note concerns of the Parent Council
iii) A member asked about fighting at lunchtime. Ms Murison stated there had been an incident on Rose Street recently involving a pupil from another school. The school worked very closely with the police. It was not her perception that behaviour overall had deteriorated, but it would be kept under review.

10. Date of Next Meeting

Monday 20 November 2017, 7.30pm
Alan Denison

Secretary

	The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk
Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags
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